
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 20 OCTOBER 2008

 
EX.266/08
REFERENCES FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – ANNUAL



GOVERNANCE REPORT 2007/08



(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

A Minute Excerpt from the Audit Committee of 26 September 2008 (AUC.53/08) was circulated.

The Chairman of the Audit Committee outlined the Committee’s views on the Annual Governance Report 2007/08.  She informed Members that the District Auditor had presented the report to Members and although a number of errors had been identified, including the Asset Register having been recorded on a spreadsheet, there had been evidence of improvement in different areas.  The Chairman reported that the District Auditor had issued an unqualified statement that the City Council had made proper arrangements to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources.   The Chairman added that the Committee had discussed different approaches and best practice for the approval of accounts, and it had been agreed that training for Audit Committee members was important.

The Portfolio Holder highlighted the recommendation that consideration be given to the mechanism for future approval of the accounts to streamline the approach and advised that Officer advice would be sought to establish the timescale and resource implication.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive 

1. Take account of the comments of the Audit Committee.

2. Note that further advice on the mechanism for future approval of the accounts to establish the timescale and resource implication involved is to be considered further by the Audit Committee.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from Audit Committee.






